
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WELCOME TO THE GOD-LOVING & GOD-

PROTECTED PARISH OF ST. MICHAEL’S! 

A parish of the UOC-USA and the Ecumenical Patriarchate 
74 Harris Ave. Woonsocket, RI 02895 | 401.762.3939 | 

www.StMichaelUOC.org | Fr. Borislav Kroner 

“Each one shall give what he has decided in his own mind, not 

Grudgingly or because he is made to - for God loves a cheerful 

giver.” -  II Cor. 9:7 

September 11, 2022 

SERVICE SCHEDULE 

Sunday, Sept. 11 – 13th  Sunday after Pentecost / The Beheading of the 

Glorious Prophet, Forerunner, and Baptist John - FAST 

Tone 4 / Epistle: 1 Cor. 16:13-24; Gospel: Mt. 21:33-42 
9:00AM Divine Liturgy – Live video broadcast on our Facebook page:  

https://www.facebook.com/StMichaelUOC/ 

Weekday Scripture Readings: 

Mon., Sept. 12: Sts. Alexander, John, and Paul the New, patriarchs 

of Constantinople. 

Epistle: 2 Cor. 12:10-19; Gospel: Mk. 4:10-23 

Tues, Sept. 13: The Placing of the Cincture (Sash) of the Most Holy 

Theotokos 

Epistle: 2 Cor. 12:20–13:2; Gospel: Mk. 4:24-34  

Wed., Sept. 14: Church New Year / St. Symeon Stylites -- FAST 

Epistle: 1 Tim. 2:1-7; Gospel: Lk. 4:16-22 

Thur, Sept. 15:  Martyr Mamas, and his parents, Martyrs 

Theodotus and Rufina 
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Epistle: Gal. 1:1-10, 20 – 2:5; Gospel: Mk. 5:1-20 

Fri., Sept. 16:  Hieromartyr Anthimus, bishop of Nicomedia – FAST 

Epistle: Gal. 2:6-10; Gospel: Mk. 5:22-24, 35 – 6:1 

Sat., Sept. 17: Hieromartyr Babylas, bishop of Antioch, with Martyrs 

Urban, Prilidian, and Epolonius, and their mother Christodula 

Epistle: 1 Cor. 4:1-5; Gospel: Mt. 23:1-12 

10:00AM Moleben [Bible Study will resume in September] 

Sunday, Sept. 18 – 14th  Sunday after Pentecost / Holy Prophet 

Zacharias and Righteous Elizabeth, parents of St. John the 

Forerunner. 

Tone 5 / Epistle: 2 Cor. 1:21–2:4; Gospel: Mt. 22:1-14 
9:00AM Divine Liturgy – Live video broadcast on our Facebook page:  

https://www.facebook.com/StMichaelUOC/ 

Remember:  even when you are absent, expenses continue 

PARISH NEWS 

--UOL MEETING:  Sunday, September 18th, after the Divine Liturgy. 

--REMEMBER, when using the church hall to turn off all electrical and 

gas appliances and the lights, before leaving, as well as make sure the 

doors are locked.  Thank You! 

--WE ARE LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS TO HELP WITH 

OUR COFFEE HOURS:  We are looking for volunteers to help with 

our coffee hours. 

Pre-packaged/wrapped items only at least through cold and flu season. 

We also need assistance with set up/clean up. 

Please contact Cindy if you would like to help out and she will provide 

you with some guidelines. (charestr@aol.com) 

**CURRENT GUIDELINES FOR COMING TO CHURCH 

DURING THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC** 

1--Please stop at the desk in the Narthex and greet the ushers so they can 

register you in (for contact tracing purposes.) You should NOT be in 

attendance if you have ANY symptoms of COVID-19, or are generally not 

feeling well (sniffles, body aches).  

2--People who have knowingly been in contact with anyone who has been 

infected/diagnosed with COVID-19 should NOT enter the church and 

should quarantine according to State guidelines. They should not return to 

church until they have tested negative for COVID-19 
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3--Please use your better judgment when venerating liturgical 

object/icons/crosses by touch/kiss. The Sign of the Cross and a reverent 

bow in front of an icon is also an acceptable form of veneration.  

4--When seated in church, we ask that you stay 3-6 feet apart as much as 

possible. Back and side pews will remain cordoned off, allowing the extra 

chairs to stay in place. 

If you have been to church and have later tested positive 

for COVID-19 you MUST: 

1- Inform Father Boris OR a parish officer as soon as possible 

2- Tell them the date you were last in church 

3- Tell them date of your positive test 

This information is VERY important for the health and safety of our 

(YOUR) parish family! Parishioners who attended at the same time as an 

infected person need to know in order to be tested and stay healthy, or be 

treated. 

Please remember to keep an eye on your emails before coming to Church 

for any changes in guidance due to the pandemic. Thank you! 

UPCOMING PARISH & INTER-PARISH EVENTS 

**Last Sunday of the month – 15 minutes with Father Boris, 

after Liturgy, beginning in September.   

**Last Sunday of the month – Growth & Outreach Committee 

meeting, after Liturgy.  ALL ARE WELCOMED. 

**Sunday, September 11th – Annual Ukrainian Festival 

**Sunday, September 18th – Beginning of Sunday School & UOL 

Meeting, after the Divine Liturgy. 

**October 12-15, 2022 -- The 23rd Regular Sobor for the 

Ukrainian Orthodox Church of the United States of America is 

scheduled for October 12-15, 2022, in South Bound Brook, New 

Jersey.   

**Sunday, October 30th – 110 Anniversary for St. John the 

Baptist Romanian Orthodox Church of Woonsocket 

 



 

 



 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Ukrainians seeking refuge in the United States have been arriving in Rhode Island via 
Community Sponsors. We are working to around the clock to help and support our new 
neighbors. 

Please contact our Ukrainian Response Coordinator if you are in need of 
assistance: mkrishchuk@diiri.org or 401-602-0871. 

Humanitarian Parole 

Ukrainian individuals or non-Ukrainian individuals who last habitually resided in Ukraine, 
and who have been granted humanitarian parole status may be eligible for federal 
benefits, such as cash assistance through Temporary Assistance for Needy Families 
(TANF) or Supplemental Security Income (SSI), health insurance through Medicaid, and 
food assistance through Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP). These 
individuals may also be eligible for cash assistance, medical assistance, employment 
preparation, job placement, English language training, and other services offered through 
the Office of Refugee Resettlement (ORR). Click below for more details. 

https://www.acf.hhs.gov/orr/fact-sheet/benefits-ukrainian-humanitarian-parolees 

Uniting for Ukraine | U.S. Sponsor Program 

The United States government recently established the Uniting for Ukraine program 
allowing U.S.-based individuals and organizations to sponsor a Ukrainian individual or 
family in the United States. For more information and to apply to sponsor a Ukrainian, 
please see the USCIS site: https://www.uscis.gov/humanitarian/uniting-for-ukraine. Once 
approved, Ukrainians, through the program will receive humanitarian parole for two years 
and will be eligible for Employment Authorization Documents (EADs). Note: Ukrainian 
parolees are not currently eligible for ORR services. 

Important information 

• The sponsor must fill out a Form I-134, Declaration of Financial Support, through the 
online USCIS portal. The Form I-134 requires an individual to sign the form; 
organizations may not serve as the named supporter on a Form I-134. However, if 
an organization or other entity is providing financial or other services to the named 
individual for the purpose of facilitating support, this information should be provided 
as part of the evidence submitted with the Form I-134 and will be taken into account 
in determining the supporter’s ability to support the named beneficiary. 

• Individuals who can be sponsors include: U.S. citizens and nationals, lawful 
permanent residents (including lawful temporary residents and conditional 
permanent residents), nonimmigrants in lawful status (i.e., maintain the 
nonimmigrant status and have not violated any of the terms or conditions of the 
nonimmigrant status), asylees, refugees, parolees, TPS holders, and beneficiaries 
of deferred action (including DACA) or Deferred Enforced Departure. 

• Beneficiaries are eligible for the process if they: Resided in Ukraine immediately 
prior to the Russian invasion (through Feb. 11, 2022) and were displaced as a result 
of the invasion; Are a Ukrainian citizen and possess a valid Ukrainian passport (or 
are a child included on a parent’s passport); If not a Ukrainian citizen, are an 
immediate family member of a Ukrainian citizen beneficiary of Uniting for Ukraine 
with a valid passport; Have a supporter who filed a Form I-134 on their behalf that 
has been vetted and confirmed as sufficient by USCIS; and Clear biographic and 
biometric security checks; To be eligible for this process, children under the age of 
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18 must be traveling to the United States in the care and custody of their parent or 
legal guardian. 

• If you already filed a Form I-131, Application for Travel Document, for humanitarian 
parole on behalf of a Ukrainian who is outside the United States, you may either 
withdraw your pending Form I-131 or leave your Form I-131 pending with USCIS. If 
you choose to withdraw your pending Form I-131, you will receive a fee refund. If 
you choose to leave your Form I-131 pending, we will retain the fee, and adjudicate 
it in the future. If you wish to provide support to a Ukrainian beneficiary under the 
Uniting for Ukraine process, you must file a new Form I-134, Declaration of 
Financial Support, even if you already submitted a prior Form I-134, Affidavit of 
Support, with your pending Form I-131. On April 25, 2022, the Form I-134 was 
updated from the Affidavit of Support to the Declaration of Financial Support, which 
is being used for Uniting for Ukraine. 

• EADs: After the beneficiary is paroled into the United States, they are eligible to 
apply for discretionary employment authorization from USCIS. To apply for 
discretionary employment authorization, you must submit Form I-765, Application for 
Employment Authorization, using the (c)(11) category code with the required fee or 
apply for a fee waiver. 

Temporary Protected Status 

As a reminder, Ukrainians are eligible to submit an initial registration application for TPS 
and apply for an Employment Authorization Document (EAD). All Ukrainians who meet 
eligibility requirements and who entered the U.S. before April 11 of this year can apply. 
The designation of TPS for Ukraine lasts until October 19, 2023. Please follow the 
following link to apply: https://www.uscis.gov/humanitarian/temporary-protected-
status/temporary-protected-status-designated-country-ukraine 

You can find a breakdown of eligibility requirements, how to register for TPS and how to 
register for an EAD here: https://cliniclegal.org/resources/humanitarian-
relief/temporary-protected-status-and-deferred-enforced-departure/april-19-
0?ct=t(TIPS_042022) 

https://www.uscis.gov/humanitarian/temporary-protected-status/temporary-protected-status-designated-country-ukraine
https://www.uscis.gov/humanitarian/temporary-protected-status/temporary-protected-status-designated-country-ukraine
https://cliniclegal.org/resources/humanitarian-relief/temporary-protected-status-and-deferred-enforced-departure/april-19-0?ct=t(TIPS_042022)
https://cliniclegal.org/resources/humanitarian-relief/temporary-protected-status-and-deferred-enforced-departure/april-19-0?ct=t(TIPS_042022)
https://cliniclegal.org/resources/humanitarian-relief/temporary-protected-status-and-deferred-enforced-departure/april-19-0?ct=t(TIPS_042022)


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 









 

 

 

 

 

 





 

 

 

 

 

 









 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


